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September 26, 2016 
 
Greetings Men and Women of '58: 
 
It's a rainy day here in Central Indiana which means it's a good time to write a class letter. 
 
I got a note from Mrs. Dick Foss asking that she be removed from the class mailing list as 
Dick had died in 2002. I did not remember that he had passed away, but my memory is not 
very good anymore. I can tell you what happened 70 years ago, but not much recently. Just 
for the record, Dick was from Chicago, a member of Lambda Chi Alpha and an English 
major. 
 
Gordon Campbell passed away August 20. Gordy was a member of Phi Gamma Delta and a 
history major, (I think) He worked for Foster Forbes Glass Company for many years. He 
was a rabid Chicago Cubs fan; it's too bad he won't be around to cheer for them in the 
World Series.  Gordy is survived by a daughter and two grandchildren. RIP. 
 
Bob Allen '57 died September 11. A Phi Delt and political science major, he starred on the 
gridiron. After graduation, Bob went to work for Indiana Bell eventually rising to be 
President of AT&T. Not bad for a kid from New Castle who was able to attend Wabash 
because of a $600 scholarship. Bob loved Wabash College and served her all his life.  Long 
time Trustee of the College, he was a major donor-think the Allen Center and the new living 
units along Crawford Street. He is survived by his wife Betty whom he married in 1956. 
They lived in Mud Hollow where their first son, Jay '79, was born. RIP. 
 
USN&WR and the Princeton Review laud Wabash in their annual college guides, again.  
 
The Little Giant Cross Country team won the Little State meet for the fourth consecutive 
time.  Wabash runners placed 2nd, 3rd, 4th, 13th and 17th scoring a total of 39 points.  
Marian University was second with 96 points. Against the Division I runner, the top 
Wabash men placed 17th, 21st and 25th.  Coach Huntsman would be proud. 
 
Homecoming is October 8. Hope to see you there. 
 
Yours in Old Wabash, 
 
Gordon 
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